Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NOS.:
RULE TITLES:

62-699.310
Classification and Staffing of Domestic Wastewater or Water Treatment Plants and Water Distribution Systems

62-699.311
Additional Classification and Staffing Requirements

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on September 29, 2022, the Department of Environmental Protection, received a petition for variance from City of Tallahassee (COT). The petition requests a variance from paragraph 62-699.310(2)(e) and subsections 62-699.311(5), (11), F.A.C., to allow for a reduction in staffing requirements at the COT’s Class B and C water treatment plants, and to allow for a lead/chief operator to supervise multiple Class B water treatment plants connected to a single water distribution system. Previously, on October 11, 2012, the Department issued a Final Order (OGC File No. 12-1461) granting a variance from staffing requirements. That Final Order set an expiration date of December 31, 2022. Per the Final Order, an extension of the expiration date could be considered if the COT files a petition for a variance by October 2, 2022. The COT’s main office is located at 2062 Jackson Bluff Road, Tallahassee, FL 32304. The petition has been assigned OGC #22-2661.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Virginia Harmon, telephone 850-245-8630, e-mail Virginia.Harmon@FloridaDEP.gov; Department of Environmental Protection, Division of Water Resource Management, Source and Drinking Water Program, Mail Station 3520, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399; during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays. Written comments must be received by the Department of Environmental Protection no later than 14 days from the date of publication of this notice.
